Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

June 2, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 2:06 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan and Peter Hall.  Selectman Jeffrey White was absent.  Selectman Lawrence Gallagher arrived at 2:09 p.m.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

The Board met with auditor Dan Sullivan of Powers and Sullivan to discuss the FY’98 audit.  Others in attendance included Assessor Ray Squire, Town Accountant Pat Eagar, Assistant to the Town Accountant Marilyn Crary, Town Collector Marianne Nickerson and Barbara Dakin of the Department of Revenue.

Mr. Sullivan reviewed the FY’98 financial statements noting that they were consistent between June 30, 1997 and June 30, 1998 as to the General Fund and that there was nothing material to report.

Mr. Sullivan reviewed the FY’98 Management Letter and discussed recommendations for automation of the general ledger, computer networking and employee training.

Mr. Sullivan indicated that the performance audit for the Police and Fire departments had been completed and would be forwarded to the Finance Committee at tonight’s meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 2:39 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair



Lawrence Gallagher

Dale Donovan





Peter Hall  

